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LINDENOW PRIMARY SCHOOL – NEWSLETTER  7th August 2025 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
It was a fantastic day out at athletics yesterday. There was a lot of house spirit, sportsmanship, and 
resilience on display. Tomorrow morning, we will be announcing the winning house, presenting the 
champion medals, and drawing the winter raffle from 9.10 am. 
 
STAFFING 
A huge congratulations to Kiara and her fiancé Tyler who are expecting their first child early next year. 
This is a very exciting time for them, and we wish them all the best. This means Kiara will finish up at 
the end of this year. Looks like it might be time to test the water again! 
 
RECENT SUSPENSION AND EXPULSION CHANGES 
You may be aware the Department of Education made a major change from the start of this term. 
Students at primary and secondary schools can now be suspended or potentially expelled from 
school, for out of school incidents. This includes online and targeted violent behaviour. 
 
This change has occurred to keep students who are negatively impacted feel safe and confident 
when attending school in the following days. I sincerely hope we don’t need to act on anything 
related to this change but will deal with anything quickly that is brought to our attention.  
 
POLICIES and PROCEDURES 
We are currently preparing for our School Review next term and ticking off our Minimum Standards 
for School Registration. This includes updating our school-wide policies. These are all available on 
our website and as a hard copy in the office. See the link below for an example of a new department 
policy that relates to our school. 
 
Addressing racism policy in schools: 
https://content.sdp.education.vic.gov.au/media/preventing-and-addressing-racism-in-schools-
newsletter-content-template-3110 
 
SCHOOL COUNCIL 
Thank you to our school councillors who do a wonderful job of dedicating their time and making 
decisions in the best interests of our students. Thank you to Graeme Jemmeson, Jenna Regli, Kane 
Busch, Teagan Johnson, John Alexander, Lara Caplygin, Laura Makings and Mr Linford. 
     

*Enrolments for 2026 are always open! Contact the office to book a school tour* 
**LUNCH ORDERS ARE BACK THIS WEEK** 

 
Have fun! 
 
Mr Cairns 
 

https://content.sdp.education.vic.gov.au/media/preventing-and-addressing-racism-in-schools-newsletter-content-template-3110
https://content.sdp.education.vic.gov.au/media/preventing-and-addressing-racism-in-schools-newsletter-content-template-3110


 

                                                                                                                                                                 

       – For Parents of Kids Who Think or Learn Differently        

Raising a child with ADHD, Autism, learning challenges, or big emotions?  

It can be incredibly rewarding — and incredibly challenging, but you’re not alone. 

On the last Wednesday of every month, our Wellbeing Team invites you to join us for a relaxed cuppa, a 

chat — and of course, cake! 

    Staff Room 

      8:45–9:30 am 

It’s a friendly space to connect with other parents who understand what it’s like — to share stories, ask 

questions, have a laugh and 

chat with our wellbeing team. 

All parents are welcome, but 

the conversation will centre 

around supporting families of 

Kids Who Think or Learn 

Differently No need to book — 

just come in after drop-off 

. Please sign in first 

  

 

TERM 3 2025 
 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

 4th August 5th August 6th August 7th August 8th August 

WEEK 

3 

Swimming 

Grades   3 /4 & 

5/6 

School Council 

6.30pm 

 Whole School 

Athletics Day 
 Swimming 

Grades   3 /4 & 

5/6 

 11th August 12th August 13th August 14th August 15th August 

WEEK 

4 

Swimming 

Grades   3 /4 & 

5/6 

Acceptance of 

Secondary 

Placement 

offers Due/Gr 6 

Whole School 

Incursion 2pm 

Library Bus Swimming 

Grades   3 /4 & 

5/6 

 18TH August 19th August 20th August 21st August 22nd August 

WEEK 

5 

Swimming 

Grades 1 /2 & 

Prep 

District Athletics 

School Nurse 

Visit - Prep 

Golf Incursion         

3-6 

Book Week 

Dress Up Day 

Swimming 

Grades 1 /2 & 

Prep 
 25th August 26th August 27th August 28th August 29th August 

WEEK 

6 

Swimming 

Grades 1 /2 & 

Prep 

 Golf Incursion         

3-6 

Melbourne 

Stars Cricket 

Grades 3-6 

Swimming 

Grades 1 /2 & 

Prep 



 

Last term, all classes began working on their performances for our upcoming school concert, Dream 

On. Each class has helped shape their own performance. Below is a list of what each class will be 

performing. As always, we aim to keep costuming simple and stress-free. There is absolutely no 

expectation for families to purchase new items—any costume ideas listed are simply suggestions at 

this stage, and we’re happy to help source items where needed. 

 

  

Dream On Concert Overview 



 

 



                                                     

                                                      PREP ENROLMENTS ARE OPEN!  

PLEASE PASS ON THIS INFORMATION FLYER TO ANYONE YOU THINK MAY BE INTERESTED IN SENDING THEIR 

CHILD TO LINDENOW PRIMARY SCHOOL IN 2026! 



 

Thank you to everyone 

who has bought tickets 

for our Winter Fundraiser. 

The raffle will be drawn 

tomorrow, and winners 

will be notified. 

Good Luck! 

 

 

 



 



  



  



 

 

 



 

 


